
     TOWN OF CORTLANDVILLE 

 

 LEGAL NOTICE 

 

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that a Public Hearing will be held by the Town Board of the Town of 

Cortlandville on Wednesday, February 6, 2019 at 5:00 p.m. at the Raymond G. Thorpe Municipal 

Building, 3577 Terrace Road, Cortland, New York, concerning the enactment of a local law to 

amend Local Law No. 1 of 2010 entitled “Enact Veterans Tax Exemption pursuant to Section 458-

b of the Real Property Tax Law for Qualified Residents of the Town of Cortlandville”, by adding a 

subparagraph as follows: 

 

 2a.  Pursuant to subsection 2(a)(iii) of Section 458-b of the NYS Real Property Tax 

Law, the exemption authorized shall apply to qualifying owners of qualifying real 

property for as long as they remain qualifying owners, without regard to any ten year 

limitation. 

 

The text of the proposed Local Law is available for examination at the office of the Town Clerk and 

is also available online at https://www.cortlandville.org. 

 

At said hearing, all persons wishing to comment on the proposed Local Law shall be given the 

opportunity to be heard, 

 

By order of the Town Board of the Town of Cortlandville. 

 

Dated:  January 24, 2019       

 

Kristin Rocco-Petrella, RMC 

Town Clerk/Tax Collector 

Town of Cortlandville 

https://www.cortlandville.org/

